
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:    Stormwater Management Planning Committee    
 
FROM:  Claire Kissane, Stormwater Management    
 
SUBJECT:   Time Extension Request for Curtiss and Glenview Water Quality Project 
 
DATE:   May 9, 2024 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
The Stormwater Management Planning Committee’s Water Quality Improvement 
Program (WQIP) assists qualified applicants with funding projects that benefit water 
quality through the reduction of pollutant loads, including total suspended solids, 
nutrients, metals, and chlorides, into the County’s impaired waterways. Through the 
WQIP, qualified projects are funded at a maximum of twenty-five percent of the 
project’s construction costs depending on the availability of funds and expected water 
quality benefits.  
 
Downers Grove’s Curtiss and Glenview Water Quality Project was awarded WQIP 
Grant funding in FY 2023 following recommendations by the staff selection team and 
approved by the Stormwater Committee. The original schedule called for project 
completion by June 30, 2024. However, procurement issues with the water quality 
structure and other equipment for the drainage improvement project have delayed the 
expected project completion date by several months. The Village is requesting a 5-
month time extension, with the project completed by November 30, 2024. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


